
Walnut  

As we draw to the end of another term the pupils at Grange have been enjoying the great outdoors.  Despite how 
cold and wet it was last Friday the students got outside to learn.  Our staff and pupils have been exceptional this 

week with the immediate response and preparation that was needed so that some pupils could learn from home.  
Our parents should also not go unrecognised as we understand how we as a school have to adapt to these 

circumstances. We are mindful of the pressures you must be facing at home.  
We hope that you have an enjoyable half term break, stay safe and look forward to seeing everyone back on 

Monday 7th June 2021.  

Pine 

Palm 

28th May 2021  

Palm class have this week had fun with some biscuits.  
Following on from Miss Breareõs assembly on National 
Biscuit Day we have had a competition to see which 
biscuit can last the longest at being dunked.  We used 
a Hobnob, Chocolate Digestive and a Rich Tea biscuit. 
Each student had 1 of each biscuit and a cup of tea.  
They then dunked the biscuits in their tea and created 
a tally chart to record their findings, the biscuit with the 
most dunks was officially crowned the winner.  To our 
surprise the winner was Rich Tea.  Palm class had lots of 
fun and the enjoyable part was watching the biscuits 
drop in the tea as they were dunked and redunked.  
 

Karanveer:  My Rich Tea biscuit took 299 dunks until it broke.  
Malachi:  The biscuit that took the longest to fall was the Rich Tea.  
Bradley :  The best part of the exercise was when I got to eat the rest of the biscuit that didnõt 
fall.  
Parvir: It was fun dunking biscuits in tea.  
Daniel:  I got to dunk a biscuit in the tea. I liked the Hobnob one the best and it tasted nice.  
Tino: My best biscuit was the Chocolate Digestive that I got to eat afterwards.  

Pine class have been 
working on their Grange 
Value of responsibility this 
week. Some of the students 
have been taking care of 
their chicks at school and 
some students have been 
working hard at home.  
 
Ashlee: I enjoyed cleaning 
out the chick brooder this 
week. The chicks make a 

terrible mess inside the brooder and Daniela and I had to 
clean everything. First we had to find a safe place to 
keep the chicks while we were doing the cleaning so we 
put them in a cardboard box. Next we took the food dish 
and water dish out and Isaiah washed them. Then we 
had to take out the sawdust and paper and throw them 
away. After that we put in clean paper and sawdust and 
clean water and food. The chicks ran around their 
brooder and started digging holes when we put them 
back in.  

Daniela: I made a picture in art 
like Andy Goldsworthy, from 
stones. I put them into a circle like 
Andy Goldsworthy does with his 
art. He likes to do circles. I used a 
glue gun to stick them down but 
some of them still fall off!  
Gabriel: I am working from home. I have done good 
work. Itõs fun working at home because it is nice to sit 
doing my work with my mum.  
Ewan: I am engaging with my work at home, itõs pretty 
much the same as school but sometimes itõs difficult to 
focus. I am enjoying the time off though!  
Jamie: I am engaged in my learning but itõs difficult to 
work from home because I misses my teachers. I have 
enjoyed learning about sunflowers and their life cycle 
and am looking forward to my seed growing into a 
flower.  
Isaiah: I am helping clean the chick box out. I washed 
the water tray, and I swept the floor.  

Walnut have really enjoyed their 
sessions with Forest School this 
term. They have had a lot of fun 
and learnt new skills. This week was 
their last session.  
 
Mya: I built the fire for the Kelly 
Kettle, we had to keep blowing the 
little fire underneath the kettle so it 
wouldnõt go out. It was for hot 
drinks for us if we wanted.  
Sanah: I helped the with the Kelly 

Kettle fire. First we got little sticks and cotton wool balls. 
We used some steel to make a spark to light the wool. It 
was difficult at first but when it took off, we added longer 
pieces of wood to the fire inside.  
Jasmine: I was looking for little pieces of wood for the 
fires. They had to be dry and very small so they would be 
easier to catch fire.  
Mayson: I wasnõt there for the last session but the week 
before I made a cake in an orange. I had to take out the 

inside of the orange then put 
chocolate in first then the 
mix. After wrapping it in foil 
we put in the fire.  
Quintin : I was good at 
building the shelter and 
collecting the small sticks for 
starting the fire.  
Oskar: The meal we cooked on the fire was delicious. We 
had sausages, bacon, beans, toast and scrambled eggs. 
It was all cooked on the fire.  
Alexis: I was in charge of making the scrambled eggs. I 
broke the eggs and whisked them in the frying pan while 
it was on the fire. It tasted really good, I have never 
made them before.  
Amy: I put the sausages in a special sausage grill and put 
it over the fire. Then I put the bacon in a grill pan and put 
it on the stand as well. I did this all by myself.  
Kyle: I made the big fire by myself. It took a while as it 
was bigger than usual so we could cook all the food. I 
used a flint and steel to make the spark.  



This week in willow class 
we have made our own 
Cody the Caterpillar 
cakes. We have made 
them based on our main 
character from our story 
ôThe Cautious Caterpillarõ. 
We had to plan our design 
and then label what 

ingredients we wanted to use to decorate our cakes.   
 
Kaiden: I wanted to put everything on my caterpillar 
cake. I put smarties, gummy bears and sprinkles with milk 
chocolate.   
Courtney: I wanted to make my one look like Colin the 
Caterpillar from the shop. I used white chocolate for the 
face.   
Hannah: I put milk chocolate on the face and body. I 
put marshmallows and smarties on top. It looks tasty.   

Tristan: My one has a 
marshmallow nose, 
smarties on its back 
and chocolate cake 
inside.   
Ruby: I think its funny 
that Aldi and Marks 
and Spencer are fighting about caterpillar cakes. My 
one is going to be better than both of theirs because itõs 
got a chocolate button nose.   
Max: I put chocolate, marshmallows and sprinkles on 
mine.   
Jordan: My caterpillar is cute and yummy cake.   
Robert: I like smarties and sprinkles on mine.   
Kieran: I want to put white chocolate and gummies on 
my caterpillar.   
Robin: I put marshmallows and gummies on mine with 
dark chocolate on the outside.   
Kaleem: My one has 5 legs.   

Willow  

Acer Class have been practicing using money to buy 
things. We have used different coins to make amounts up 
to £5.00.  
 
Max: I used part -whole models to add and take away 
amounts.  
Oliver: I counted coins.  
Ben: I have been counting the money up in 10s. I have 
been making amounts up to buy a toy.  
Josh: I counted coins 1p to 10p. I have been learning to 

count in twos.  
Allen: I have been adding two amounts together using coins. We have been ordering coins 
in order of value.  
Lolu: I bought Bob the Builder toys in the classroom. I used money to buy them.   
Harry:  
 

Cedar  
Cedar having been working from home this week. We have been learning in lots of 
different ways; using workbooks, on -line lessons, on -line platforms and some students 
have been doing some practical learning in the house and garden. New student 
Harri, has been getting to know some of his classmates during our Zoom meetings.  
April:  I have enjoyed doing these teams meetings but sadly we couldn't see each 
other.  Also, it was nice chatting with Harri for the first time on the chat and he seems 
friendly and I'm looking forward to seeing him in the class and maybe on Teams or 
Zoom.  
Demaris:  I found it difficult at first, working from home, I missed the teachers being 
there. It was nice to Zoom and catch up again.  
Harri: It has been really good meeting on Zoom. Iõm really enjoying myself. I give 
Teams 5/10 and Zoom 9/10.  

Acer  

Last Friday, Oak really enjoyed outside learning day. We knew that it 
might rain ð but that did  not deter our fearless Oak learners. We 
came prepared with waterproofs, wellies, umbrellas and more! We 
headed to the sensory garden to hear our 2 nd  song in the 
Meadowsong cycle. It is called ôRiddle Songõ. Oak enjoyed guessing 
which flowers they thought the clues were for. We noticed lots of 
colours and plants in the sensory garden too.  
Toby: We look colours. I see green grass. Miss Sheehan played nice 
song. It raining but fun.  
Ryan:  It was amazing outside! I saw brown and green. I played music 
on the outside instruments with stick.  
Aishah:  I found a grey rock and green leaf. It was fun. I like the 
favourite music.  
Jeffrey:  We were looking for different colour things. Miss Sheehan 
played Meadowsong and I liked it. I would like to do it again.  
Dejon:  Flowers green and yellow.  
Noah:  We looked for colours. I saw blue and red! I had lots of fun but it was windy and rainy.  
Steven:  I saw red and black colours in the sensory garden. They are my favourite colours! The weather was kind of 
bad but we still had fun.  
Cody:  I played music in the sensory garden and I listened to Meadowsong. It was so much fun.  
Ashmit:  Flowers and cold wind with two coats and fluffy hat.  
Amelia:  We spotted colours while listening to Meadowsong in the sensory garden for outside learning day. I really 
had lots of fun.  

Oak  



Hazel class have had a great 
week and enjoyed taking part in 
an experiment during science.  
The experiment was to work out 
how fast we can travel by 
walking.  Each of us had to walk 
10 metres and be timed doing it.  
We used calculators and a 
special formula to work out our 
actual speed - speed = distance 
÷ time.  As an extra challenge we 
worked out how fast Usain Bolt 
ran the 200m, he ran at 10.3 
metres per second (m/s).  
Abiah:  This week in science we 

had a fun lesson, we were investigating how fast we can 
walk by timing ourselves and measuring how far we 
walked.  We had to use a special way to work it out.  I 
worked out that I can walk at 3.6m/s.   
Kieran: This week was our last Forest School lesson; I have 
really enjoyed it and have learnt a lot from Mrs Poll.  In 
cooking we made shortbread biscuits ð we had to be 
really careful and make sure our mixture wasnõt too 
sticky, if it was we had to add a little bit of flour to help 
make it less sticky.  I enjoyed eating my biscuits but 
thought they would have been better if I had put a little 
bit of sugar on top of them after they had finished 
cooking.  
Ethan: I have really enjoyed doing Forest School, we 
have learnt how to safely make fires, climb trees, and 

play on the tree swing.  In cooking this week, we made 
Shortbread biscuits, I enjoyed making them, but I thought 
that they were a bit dry and crumbly.  
Anna:  In Forest School this week we made a full English 
breakfast as a class.  I broke, whisked and cooked 
scrambled eggs for everyone.  I have really enjoyed it.  
Dawid: This week in Science I did an experiment to 
measure my walking speed.  I found out that I can walk 
1.02m/s.  It was out last Forest School this week and we 
made an English Breakfast together, I really enjoyed it.  
Callum:  In Science this week, we did an experiment to 
measure the speed we were walking.  We had to use a 
stopwatch and a calculator to time how long it took us 
to walk between two points. I enjoyed cooking this week, 
we made shortbread biscuits and I did it independently.  
They were delicious.  
Taylon:  I liked cooking this week because we got to 
make shortbread biscuits, they are my favourite to cook.  
I enjoyed them; they were sweet but a little bit hard ð 
next time I 
think it would 
be better to 
cook them for 
less time.  I 
liked science 
because we 
got to go 
outside and 
do an 
experiment.  

Hazel  

This week Maple class have been remote learning from home. We have 
been joining in with four zoom meetings every day! In English, we have been 
looking at nature poetry and writing descriptive language. In maths, we 
have been using a new app called Seesaw to complete our work on 
money. Yesterday we completed a Who Wants to be a Millionaire quiz in 
phonics which we all enjoyed. 
Finally, in topic, Mrs Horner has 
been completing an experiment 
on plants and water using celery 
and food colouring. Despite some 
technical problems to overcome, 

Maple teachers are so proud of all the children for continuing to join in with 
lessons and complete their work. We would also like to say a huge thank 
you to all the parents for helping to support their children through this tricky 
time!  
 

Chibunna: I like Mrs Hornerõs experiment and the millionaire because Mrs 
Hornerõs celery science experience was a little bit cool because I liked the different colours it changed. We also 
learnt some different parts of the celery like xylem tubes. Osmosis means when the water goes up the stem of celery.  
Keith: I like Mrs Hornerõs celery I like the colours changing red, orange and blue. I saw under the celery the red food 
colouring was inside the tubes.  
Ollie: I like the Zoom calls, itõs pretty cool because I can talk to everyone and see my favourite teacher. Iõm hope I 
can go back to school and see Miss Poulter and hug her. I even wrote a miss you letter but its disappeared!  
Saira: If you leave the celery for one hour it doesnõt change much. You have to wait for a day. After a day the 
leaves change colour because we add food colour this is called osmosis.  
Skye: Our poetry is about nature. We went on a nature hunt (virtually) and we saw some plants and bugs and a 
lizard. We had to draw the bugs and flowers and describe them.        

Maple  

Syca more have been working on statistics in maths. We have been looking at lots 
of bar charts, line graphs and pie charts. Some of us have also been having extra 
maths lessons with Mr Holmes.  Here is how we are 
getting on:  
 
Ben:  I been doing line graph from home 
workbook. Pie charts have been hard for me 
because of the % which throws me off and I forgot 
how to do it.  
Tommy :  As a year 11 student, I have been doing 

some exam papers to get my GCSEs, I find it easy but is getting rather repetitive. 
My personal favourite part of the maths subject is statistics because they are very 
logical Φ  
James:   In maths I have been doing BIDMAS with Ben and Mr Homes to try and 
move up to a new level to have a really good grade in maths.  
 
 

Sycamore  


